Explorer Report
Explorer Units across Crawley bounced back to normality following COVID in 2022. There was also an uptake in numbers across each of the units as new members joined from Scouts and from outside of Scouting.
 
Each unit offered a summer camp last year with Drake going overseas to Bavaria, SRF and Shackleton attending KIJ whilst Neil Armstrong went to Ferny Crofts in the New Forest. Units also offered various other camps including winter camps, mountain activity camps to Wales and survival camps. Leaders and Explorers alike were glad to be back in tents!
 
Duke of Edinburgh participation also increased in 2022 with over 20 Explorers across the district undertaking their Bronze Expedition with another 20 doing their Silver. We also had 9 CSA Platinum’s awarded in 2022 and 1 CSA Diamond.
 
2022 has been the first normal year since COVID and I would like to give thanks to our leadership teams for planning and running so many exciting activities for the Explorers. 2022 has however proved challenging as leaders have had changing circumstances and leader numbers in the units have dropped to minimum numbers which isnt sustainable long term. Therefore, if you know of anyone willing to volunteer with Explorers, please do encourage them to get in touch.
 
I also stepped down at the end of 2022 as District Explorer Scout Commissioner to take up the Explorer Scout Leader role at Shackleton ESU. I would like to thank everyone who supported me whilst I was in role for 3.5 years.
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